
Resolution passed relating to the re-organisation of the 

format of the RMA Annual General Meeting 

Day 1: Option of Dinner the night before  

Day 2: Schedule the Official Opening for 11.30 am1.   

This would consist of the Chairperson’s Address, an Address by the TUI representative 

(President or Vice-President) and short Addresses by guest speakers from sister 

organisations.  The section would conclude with the Secretary’s Report and the adoption of 

the Standing Orders Report2. 

Lunch 1.00 – 2.00 

2.00 – 4.00 AGM in session3 

Time allocated to    i)  Finance Report4 

     ii) resolutions on Constitutional amendments 

   iii) other resolutions 

    iv) emergency motions. 

4.00 – 4.30    Elections 

7.00 Reception and Gala Dinner including The Dr. Charles McCarthy Lecture 

 

Day 3: Optional Social Outing – full day 

Day 4: Home 

 

 

  

 

 

                                                           
1
 Registration from 10.00 am 

2
 Deadline for submission of emergency motions  to be on the previous  day, as specified in the constitution  

3
 This session could exclude non-TUI guests. 

4
 Including financial resolutions – e.g. changing the subscription. 



TUI/RMA Annual General Meeting 2015    Other Motions Passed 
 

Priority 1   
The Retired Members Association of the TUI calls on the TUI Executive to ensure that in 
forthcoming talks on the removal of FEMPI legislation that retired members be treated at 
least as favorably as those on the bottom of the Pay Scale.  Whereas younger workers can 
live in hope of achieving full restoration of Pay, many pensioned members may not survive 
that long.  This AGM does not accept that minor changes to punitive tax and USC bands are 
acceptable as re-imbursement for lost pension payments. 
 
Priority 3 
The RMA reaffirms its support for the Alliance of Retired Public Servants in its primary aims 
of restoring our pensions and eliminating inequalities in relation to the Universal Social 
Charge.  Noting the growth in membership of the Alliance of Retired Public Servants in the 
last year we now call on the Alliance to accelerate its campaign of lobbying public 
representatives for the purpose of achieving pension restoration and statutory recognition 
of the Alliance, least we be upstaged by an earlier than anticipated general Election. 
 
Priority 4   
RMA-TUI calls on the TUI Executive to seek by whatever means available, to have the unfair 
and anomalous USC deductions from public sector pensions stopped, noting that a typical 
retired teacher pays over €1200 more USC per year than an equivalent pensioner in the 
private sector. 
 

Priority 5  

This AGM calls on TUI, in accordance with the commitment on teachers' pensions given by 

Congress 2015 in Motion No.212 as amended, to seek legal advice on the likelihood of 

winning a case against the Government for the reversal of FEMPI Public Service cuts on foot 

of the Government's failure to act within the framework laid down by the European Court 

on Human Rights (ECHR) by breaching: 

(a) Protocol 1 Article 1 on the protection of Property (ECHR views pensions as property) 

(b) Article 14 on the Prohibition of Discrimination (Public Servants were the sole group 

where existing pensioners had their pensions reduced by FEMPI). 

 
Priority 7   

This AGM of the TUI RMA supports the TUI executive and greatly appreciates the help and 
services provided to the RMA. It congratulates the Executive on its campaign of resistance 
to the so called “reforms” at Junior Cycle.  
 

Emergency Motion 



As  talks between Alliance of Retired Public Servants and Minister Howlin on Pensions 
Restoration have now commenced and are taking place in parallel with Public Service Pay  
Talks, and as we have learned in recent days that there will be proposals emanating from 
these talks for consideration, this AGM instructs TUI RMA to insist that any such proposed 
Agreement contain a clause which explicitly and adequately  protects our right under 
Bunreacht na hÉireann and the European Convention on Human Rights to full restoration of 
Pensions with restitution for earlier deductions  
AND to seek legal advice on the nature of the clause to be inserted. 

 


